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Mission Statement 

We, the Family of  

St. Colette, under the 

guidance of the Holy 

Spirit are dedicated to 

celebrating the Good 

News of Jesus Christ 

through Worship,  

Education, Fellowship  

and service to others. 

Mass Schedule 

 

Weekend Masses 

Saturday  4:00pm  

Sunday 8:00am, 10:00am, 

& 12:00pm 

 

Weekday Masses 

Tuesday, Wednesday, & 

 Friday  9:00am 

 

  

For the most current  

information, 

please see our website: 

www.stcolette.net 

 

 

Follow us on Twitter: 

@stcolettevoice 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome 

 New Parishioners! 

 

To register, change an  

address, or if you moved, 

please contact the 

 parish office. 

First Sunday of Advent 

“To you, O Lord, I lift my soul. (Psalm 25) 

MASS SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEKEND OF  

DECEMBER 7th – 9th 

 

Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception  

of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

A Holy Day of Obligation for Catholics to celebrate Mass 

Mass schedule: 

Friday, December 7th at 7:00 pm 

Saturday, December 8th at 9:00 am & 12 Noon 

 

Second Sunday of Advent 

Mass schedule: 

Saturday, December 8th at 4:00 pm 

Sunday, December 9th at 8:00 & 10:00 am and 12 Noon 

 

 Please mark your calendars that on December 8th the Catholic Church cel-

ebrates the Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  

Under this title Mary is the patroness of the United States of America.  Therefore, 

this observance is so important in our faith lives that the Church designates it as a 

Holy Day of Obligation for Catholics to celebrate Mass.  To fulfill your obligation 

for the Holy Day you must celebrate Mass on Friday evening or one of the two 

Masses early on Saturday.   

 On Sunday, December 9th the Church celebrates the Second Sunday of 

Advent.  To fulfill your Sunday obligation, you must celebrate Mass Saturday 

evening or one of the three Masses on Sunday. 

 Celebrating Mass Saturday morning does not fulfill your Sunday obliga-

tion.  Celebrating Mass Saturday evening does not fulfill your obligation for the 

Holy Day.  One Mass cannot fulfill two obligations! 

 If you are participating at the 9:00 am or 12 Noon Masses on Saturday, De-

cember 8th please do not use the Professional Building parking lot to the north of 

the church.  The parking lot spaces there are needed by patients who have doctors’ 

appointments on Saturday morning. 

Advent/Christmas Reflection Books Available This Weekend 

 A popular way to keep the Seasons of Advent and Christmas is 

by using the blue covered Reflection Books offered by our parish.  

These books offer daily reflections for the Season of Advent and the 

upcoming Season of Christmas.  Copies of the Reflection Books are 

available this weekend, free of charge, in the Gathering Space of the 

church and on the window sill near the doorway to the right of the altar.  Please 

limit one book per family. 
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Retirement Fund for Religious 

Collection Next Weekend 

 In the United States today, there are 

more than 33,000 senior Catholic religious 

sisters, brothers, and order priests.  These 

religious worked tirelessly in Catholic 

schools, hospitals, and agencies, usually for 

little or no pay.  As a result, many religious communities 

lack adequate savings for retirement and eldercare.  For 

more information please read the insert in today’s church 

paper or visit www.retiredreligious.org.  

 Next weekend a special collection will be taken up 

in all Catholic parishes of our country allowing us the oppor-

tunity to support the Retirement Fund for Religious which 

helps provide prescription medications, nursing care, and 

more.  Envelopes for this collection may be found in the pew 

racks of the church and can be returned next weekend with 

your contribution.  Please give to those who made a positive 

difference in so many lives.  Thank you for your continued 

support and prayers for our senior Catholic religious sisters, 

brothers, and order priests. 

December  

Sacrament of Reconciliation Schedule 

 

Livonia Parishes Advent  

Communal Penance Services 

with Individual Confessions 

 

Monday, December 10th, 7:00 pm 

at St. Aidan Church 

(Farmington Road north of Six Mile) 

and 

Saturday, December 15th, 1:00pm 

at St. Edith Church 

(Newburgh south of Five Mile) 

 

Individual Confessions at St. Colette Church 

Saturdays, December 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th 

@2:00 pm 

 

 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 

and Holy Hour of Prayer This Friday 

 Please consider gathering for the celebration of 

Mass on Friday, December 7th at 9:00 am followed by 

the Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, a Holy Hour of 

Prayer, and concluding with Benediction at 10:30 am.  

The Holy Hour of Prayer includes time for communal 

and private prayer.  Please join others in this special op-

portunity for prayer. 

Applauding at Mass 

 It has become customary for us to offer an ap-

plause at Mass as an outward sign of congratulations or 

as a sign of support.  We do so to congratulate couples 

receiving a significant marriage anniversary blessing, or 

someone receiving a blessing on a significant birthday.  

We use an applause to show support when we bless 

teachers, volunteers, pilgrims, veterans, etc. 

 Recently people have begun offering an applause 

after the parish choir, cantor or soloist, sings a hymn.  

We are accustomed to applauding when we’re at a con-

cert, party, or some other occasion when someone sings a 

song to entertain us.   However, it is not appropriate for 

us to applaud after someone sings a hymn in church. 

Why not?  Well a hymn sung in church during a Mass or 

liturgical service is a prayer that is put to music.  Its pur-

pose is not to entertain us but to offer God praise and 

worship.  The hymn should help us to move into a deeper 

level of prayer as well as creating a greater awareness of 

God’s presence in our lives. After the hymn is sung there 

should be quiet time to allow the listeners to reflect on 

the lyrics and message of the hymn.  Applauding after a 

hymn interrupts that process and distracts us from the 

hymn’s real purposes. 

 Mark Newlon, the choir members and cantors 

are happy to serve us with their musical talents.  Their 

preference is that we not applaud them after they sing a 

hymn in church during Mass or other liturgy.  If you 

want to express your appreciation, please do so after 

Mass by visiting the music area and offer your gratitude 

and encouragement.                                             Fr. Gary 

 

On The Rise Bakery This Weekend 

 This weekend, December 1st/2nd, "On the Rise 

Bakery" will be visiting our parish.  The bakers are men 

in the R.O.P.E. program (Reaching Our Potential Every-

day) which is sponsored by the Capuchin Soup Kitchen.  

The men have come from prison or long term addiction 

programs to restart their lives.  Although the men have a 

bakery on Gratiot and McClellan Avenue, they can't 

make it without the help of the parishes.   They will be 

bringing with them many delicious items for you to pur-

chase. Please stop by the Social Area to see the items 

for sale. They thank the parish for allowing them to be 

part of our community and ask that you hold them in 

your prayers. 
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Pastor’s Corner 

 Today the universal Church begins a new liturgi-

cal year with the Season of Advent.  It is a four-week peri-

od of preparing us for Christmas when Christ’s first com-

ing to us is remembered and to direct our minds and hearts 

to await Christ’s Second Coming at the end of time. 

 Of all the seasons of the Church’s liturgical year 

Advent is by far the most difficult to observe.  We know it 

is to be a time of preparation for the Lord’s coming, yet all 

around us our contemporary culture is already celebrating 

Christmas with the singing of carols, attending parties and 

decorating houses and places of business.  Instead of pre-

paring for Christmas and then celebrating it, today many 

people both prepare and celebrate at the same time!  We 

get so caught up with the commercial elements of the holi-

day season we forget the deeper religious significance. 

 Like the increasing darkness of each day in late 

November and early December our churches during Ad-

vent are void of any extra decorations.  The “Glory to 

God” at weekend Masses is omitted during Advent so we 

may look forward to the glory that is to come.  Our only 

seasonal decoration is the Advent Wreath with its candles 

and evergreen branches reminding us of the approaching 

glory of God’s redemption and Kingdom.  In our personal 

lives we are challenged to pray more, take time to read 

Scripture, perhaps celebrate the Sacrament of Reconcilia-

tion by going to confession, and to participate in works of 

Christian charity. 

 This Advent I encourage you to use the Advent 

Reflection Books that are available this weekend in the 

Gathering Space of the church and at the side door to the 

right of the altar. Please participate in the Advent Giving 

Tree Project and perform other acts of Christian charity.  

Try not to decorate your home too early with Christmas 

decorations.  In years past many families didn’t start deco-

rating their homes until after December 17th when our ob-

servance of Advent concentrates on remembering Christ’s 

first coming at Christmas.  Whatever you do, try to main-

tain the holiness of the Season as we prepare our hearts for 

the coming of the Lord. 

 On December 8th the Catholic Church observes 

the Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary.  Because this observance takes place 

in December prior to Christmas, many people think it com-

memorates the conception of Jesus in the womb of his 

mother Mary.  Actually the conception of Jesus is celebrat-

ed on March 25th, the Solemnity of the Annunciation of 

the Lord, exactly nine months before Christmas.  The So-

lemnity of the Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Vir-

gin commemorates the conception of Mary in the womb of 

her mother, traditionally known as St. Anne, and is cele-

brated nine months before the Church observes Mary’s 

birth on September 8th.  Since Mary was to be the mother 

of Jesus, the Church believes she was honored to be pure, 

immaculate, and born without sin.  In 1846 the Bishops 

of the United States of America proclaimed Mary, under 

the title of the Immaculate Conception, to the principal 

patroness of the whole country. 

The Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception of 

the Blessed Virgin Mary is so important in our faith lives 

that the Church designates it as a Holyday of Obligation for 

Catholics to celebrate Mass.  In other words, we are to treat 

the Solemnity as we would a Sunday, that is, with the cele-

bration of Mass. 

 This year the Solemnity of the Immaculate Con-

ception is on Saturday which means we have two Mass 

obligations on the same weekend: one for the Holy Day and 

the other for Sunday (the Second Sunday of Advent).  To 

fulfill our Mass obligation for the Holy Day we must cele-

brate Mass on Friday evening, December 7th at 7:00 pm or 

one of the two Masses early on Saturday, December 8th.  

To fulfill our Sunday Mass obligation for the Second Sun-

day of Advent we must celebrate the 4:00 pm evening Mass 

on Saturday, December 8th or one of the three Masses on 

Sunday, December 9th.  Celebrating Mass Saturday morn-

ing does not fulfill the Sunday obligation.  Celebrating 

Mass Saturday evening does not fulfill the obligation for 

the Holy Day.  One Mass cannot fulfill two obligations.  

Please read the Mass schedule that is printed on the front 

page of today’s church paper. 

 The Season of Advent is a popular time for Catho-

lics to celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation by going 

to confession in preparation for Christmas.  Once again the 

Catholic parishes of Livonia are sponsoring two Advent 

Communal Penance Services with Individual Confessions: 

Monday, December 10th at 7:00 pm at St. Aidan Church 

and Saturday, December 15th at 1:30 pm at St. Edith 

Church.  If you have the need to celebrate the Sacrament of 

Reconciliation before Christmas, please participate in one 

of these two services.  For other opportunities to celebrate 

the Sacrament of Reconciliation here and at other parishes 

of the Northwest Wayne Vicariate, please read the infor-

mation provided elsewhere in today’s church paper. 

 Today’s church paper includes a summary copy of 

our parish’s financial report for the fiscal year 2017-2018 

and the budget for the fiscal year 2018-1019.  Please note 

the enclosed financial report and budget are summaries of 

two multi-page reports that every parish must submit to the 

Archdiocese of Detroit for review and approval.  I encour-

age you to please read the summary reports and learn how 

the parish uses your donations to maintain our programs, 

ministries and properties.  A thank you is extended to our 

parish’s bookkeeper, Karen Roosen, and the members of 

the parish’s Finance Council for their efforts to create the 

financial report and budget.  Also a thank you is extended 

to all our parishioners and visitors who with their financial 

contributions support St. Colette Parish.  God bless you for 

your generosity and support. 

God bless you, 

Fr. Gary 
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Children’s Christmas Choir 

 We are inviting all children, fifth grade and old-

er, to participate in a special choir being formed to sing 

at St. Colette’s Family Mass (4:00 pm) on Christmas 

Eve. The rehearsal schedule is designed to be as conven-

ient and accommodating as possible. We will rehearse in 

the Chapel (next to the Church) on the Sundays of Ad-

vent from 11:15 – 11:45 am. If you attend the 10:00 am 

Mass, plan on staying a little later on those days. If you 

attend Mass at 12:00 pm, plan on arriving a little earlier. 

All parents and other interested adults are invited to sit in 

on rehearsal. We’ll even have a pot of coffee ready for 

you! 

 This is a really fun opportunity with low com-

mitment. Please, consider inviting your child or grand-

child to be a part of this.  Who wouldn’t want to see and 

hear their kids sing on Christmas Eve? Music reading 

ability and previous choir experience are not at all neces-

sary. 

 The first rehearsal will be Sunday, December 

2nd at 11:15 am.  Any questions, find me around church 

or shoot me an email at music@stcolette.net. Hope to see 

many of you there.                                                                                        

   Mark Newlon, Music Director 

Expecting a Child?  Just Gave Birth? 

 Baptism is a celebra-

tion of the gift of faith we 

give our children.  If you 

have a baby or toddler that 

has not been baptized and this 

is your first child, before the sacramental celebration can 

be scheduled, a two hour class must be taken by the par-

ents.  Our next class is the evening of January 14, 2019. 

Class opportunities are also scheduled for March 4th and 

May 13th.  These classes are two hours long beginning at 

6:30 pm and are REQUIRED of first time parents before 

you can schedule a baptism.  You can register while still 

pregnant or after the birth of your baby.  But, you must 

register and can do so by contacting the Religious Educa-

tion office at 734-464-4435 or at dre@stcolette.net .   

Save the Date: Christmas Pageant 

 Our annual Christmas Pageant will take place 

on Monday December 24th

 

during the 4 pm Christmas 

Eve Mass.  This pageant is for kids in grades 1-8. There 

are two practices for this pageant.  The first one is on 

Tuesday, Dec 18th and the second one is on Thursday 

Dec 20th.  For both practices we will meet at church.  

Each one will begin at 6:30 pm and end at 7:30 pm.  If 

your child wants a major role they must be there on 

Tuesday, December 18th.  No registration required.  For 

more information, contact the Religious Education Of-

fice at 734-464-4435. 

SAVE THE DATE 

 

Sacramental Prep for Reconciliation 

Our next meeting is Tuesday January 15th  

6:45-7:45 pm in the ActivitiesCenter 

It is for student and parent/guardian. 

 

Rehearsal is Tuesday January 22nd 

6:45-7:45 pm in Church 

 It is for student and parent/guardian. 

 

Celebration of the Sacrament is  

Saturday January 26th 1:15 p.m. in Church 

It is for student and family. 
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Christmas Offering 

 Please consider making a 

significant offering to St. Colette 

Parish at Christmas via the Christ-

mas collection.  It is the one col-

lection the entire dollar amount 

remains directly here at the parish.  The rest of the dona-

tions the parish receives throughout the year are subject 

to a 7% assessment by the Archdiocese of Detroit.  The 

money collected by the assessment as well as the annual 

Catholic Services Appeal assist the Archdiocese with 

their diocesan-wide ministries, programs and offices.  

However, all the funds collected in the Christmas collec-

tion remain here in the parish and are not assessed. 

 Given the rising costs of maintaining a parish 

plant and all our services, every additional dollar is truly 

appreciated.  Thank you for your generous support and 

consideration. 

Advent Giving Tree 2018 

 The Advent Season is upon us and we are partici-

pating in the annual Advent Giving Tree project.  There are 

many opportunities to help those in need this year.  We are 

helping St. Al’s, Capuchin After School Program, Loaves 

and Fishes, Our Lady of Guadalupe Parish, Sister Judie’s 

Outreach, Lennon Center, Prison Ministry, gift cards for last 

minute requests, and the Toy Drive for St. Leo’s.  Please 

attach tag to gifts. Please note dates that gifts are due.  

Please note if gift is to be wrapped or unwrapped. 

 

**Toys – please return toys unwrapped and place in the 

white box in the Gathering Space by December 3rd. These 

toys are for St. Leo’s Children’s Party.  Any toys 

dropped off after this date, will be donated to another chari-

ty. 

 

Blue Tags – St. Al’s – please return gifts unwrapped and 

place in the blue box in the Gathering Space by December 

9th. 

 

Yellow Tags – Capuchin After School Program – please 

return gifts wrapped and place in the yellow box in the Gath-

ering Space by December 9th. 

 

Green Tags - Loaves and Fishes – please return gifts 

wrapped and place in green box in the Gather ing Space 

by December 9th. 

 

Red Tags – Our Lady of Guadalupe - please return gifts 

unwrapped and place in the red box in the Gather ing 

Space by December 9th. 

 

Brown Tags – Sister Judie’s Outreach – please return gifts 

unwrapped and place in the brown box in the Gather ing 

Space by December 9th. 

 

Orange Tags – Lennon Center – please return gifts un-

wrapped and place in the orange box in the Gather ing 

Space by December 9th. 

 

Pink Present Tags – Prison Ministry – please return gifts 

unwrapped and place in the pink box in the Gather ing 

Space by December 9th. 

 

Purple Stocking Tags – please return and place in the box 

marked Gift Certificates in the Gather ing Space by De-

cember 9th. 

 

** Unwrapped toys are due a week earlier than the other 

requests due to the children’s party at St. Leo’s being on 

Saturday, December 8th.  There are no tags for these gifts.  

They are in addition to the tags for the other charities. 

 

If you have any questions, please call the Christian Service 

Office at 734-464-4436. 

 

St. Leo’s Unwrapped Toys –  

Due Sunday, December 2, 2018 

 

Unwrapped Toy Sorting* –  

Monday, December 3, 2018 10:00 am Social Area 

 

*Volunteers needed to sort/pack toys! 

 

Giving Tree Tag Gifts –  

Due Sunday, December 9, 2018 before 2:00 pm 

 

Giving Tree Tag Gifts Sorting* –  

Sunday, December 9, 2018 2:00 pm Social Area 

 

*Volunteers needed to sort/pack gifts! 

 

 

 

 

  

The following children were welcomed into the  

Catholic Church through the sacrament of baptism: 

 

 Jackson Walter Schmeling, son of David and 

Kelsey Schmeling, Ilaria Maria Longordo, daughter of 

Anthony and Tiffani Longordo, were baptized on No-

vember 17, 2018.  Deacon Gary Pardo celebrated the 

baptisms. 
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Heavenly Father,  

hold our troops in your loving hands. 

Protect them as they protect us. 

Bless them and their families for 

the selfless acts they perform for us in 

our time of need. 

I ask this in your name, 

Amen 

Praying for the Military 

Please keep these service men and women, 

and their families, in your prayers and 

continue to pray for peace: 

 

Captain James Agius 

USN Benjamin B. Baxter 

Cpl Alexander Bryant 

E 1 Leyna Calice 

SPC Vlady Calice 

LT Brian Evanski 

SSgt Brian Hada 

2LT Eric Hill 

Sgt Ian Hammill 

LCpl Ivan Johnson-McCall 

Captain Drew H. Kohler 

LCpl William Kramer 

SSgt Andrew Krasemann 

Major Brooke Heintz Morrissey 

Major Michael T. Morrissey 

TSgt Stephen Perakes 

Captain John Rehberg 

Major Tommy Sheep 

Captain Brandon Spears 

SSgt Alan Stackpoole 

PFC Garrett Sterling 

PVT Kimberly Tomaszewski 

 

We want to be sure we are praying for all who serve our 

country.   Please call the Parish Office at 734-464-4433 

to add a name to the list or to remove a name from the 

list.   

UNLEASH THE GOSPEL 

 

Take The Six Day Challenge 

Just five minutes of your day. 

 

Discover your role as we 

Unleash the Gospel. 

 

Text Gospel to 484848 

or visit UTGChallenge.com  

 

For those without smartphones or computers  

“Unleash the Gospel” 

booklets are available in church  

and the Parish Office. 

protect.aod.org 

 The Archdiocese of Detroit 

stands with the brave survivors who 

seek to bring the crime of child sex-

ual abuse by clergy and other Church representatives into 

the light, where those who sinned are confronted and 

those who were harmed can find healing.  To those 

harmed by the actions and inaction of Church leaders: It 

is inexcusable and we are sorry.  In an effort to consoli-

date our resources and respond to the faithful’s questions 

about  clergy sexual abuse, the Archdiocese of Detroit 

has created a new “mini” website at protect.aod.org. This 

site highlights information about reporting abuse, victim 

assistance, investigations, training for clergy and lay em-

ployees and volunteers, and provides additional re-

sources, including messages from Archbishop Vigneron. 

Our goal is to make this important information – already 

available on aod.org – more visible, transparent and 

clear. 

WIDOWED MEN AND WOMEN�

Italian Buffet and Games at Corsi’s �

 All widowed men and women 

are invited to join us for an Italian 

Buffet at Corsi’s Italian Restaurant, 

27910 W. Seven Mile (3 blocks 

west  of Inkster).  Social mingle at 

5:30, buffet at 6:00 followed by games and fellow-

ship until 9:00.  Cost is $16 cash only (exact 

amount please) paid at the door.  Includes dinner, 

dessert, beverage, tax & tip.  Cash bar availa-

ble.  We cannot accommodate walk-ins.  RSVP  by 

Dec. 8 to Cookie at 248-357-2183, Chet at 734-459

-4316, or Laura at 313-274-2950.  Come visit us at 

www.widowedfriends.org�
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Youth Ministry News 

In October, our high school group spent a night at 

Three Cedars Farm in Northville, enjoying some fall fes-

tivities! We joined high school teens from other nearby 

parishes and got to enjoy a barn dance, hayride, corn 

maze, cider & donuts, and more. From one of our at-

tendees: 

It’s a great bonding experience. You get to spend 

an evening with some of the youth group members that 

you might not normally get to. It’s a blast trying to find the 

trees in the corn maze (in the dark!) and listening to great 

music in the barn. From the hayride and bonfire to the fun 

barn dance, it’s cool to walk around and have a good time 

with old and new friends. It’s a great event to attend, full 

of God and joy.  

~Jaylin Sheppard 

 

Upcoming events:     

Dec. 3       Leadership Mtg. 6:30 pm 

  Youth Group 7-9 pm 

Dec. 10              Leadership Mtg. 6:30 pm 

  Youth Group 7-9 pm 

A Mom Faces Her Fear  

for the Sake of Her Son 

 Traverse City residents Sommer and Mike Deer-

ing met at the county fair as teenagers, fell in love, and 

have been married for 15 years.  They have two sons. 

When their youngest son, Cam, was an infant, he became 

very sick. The family brought him to the DeVos Chil-

dren’s Hospital in Grand Rapids. Baby Cam was diag-

nosed with Langerhans Cell Histiocytosis (LCH). During 

his week in the hospital, he needed a blood transfusion to 

survive. “It was a super scary time for my husband and 

me,” says Sommer. “But having blood available when we 

needed it most was very comforting and saved Cam’s 

life.” 

 Last year, Sommer decided to make good on her 

promise to donate blood in honor of her son. She was 

afraid, but gave it a chance because she was so grateful 

for the donors who saved her son’s life through blood do-

nations. “Even though I am scared, I get through the pro-

cess by not looking at the needle or the blood, and then I 

am just fine! I keep going back – it’s worth a little dis-

comfort in order to give back and help those in need. It 

makes me happy,” exclaims Sommer. 

 Michigan Blood thanks the Deering family for 

their dedication to the mission of saving lives through 

blood donation, and joins them in their challenge to others 

to overcome their fear of donating by giving it a chance. 

What better way to ease someone else’s pain than by fac-

ing your fears and donating to help save a life? 

 

  St. Colette Blood Drive        

 December 20th, 2018 from 1:00 until 7:00 pm 

             

Sign-up after all Masses next weekend or call Dan to 

make your appointment: 734-464-1610 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to welcome the following newly 

 registered families to our parish! 

 

Robert, Diane and Zane Stempek 

Christopher Sanchez and Jennifer Fransko 

Diane Fransko 

Anthony and Tiffany Pardo 

Michael Robinson 

Patrick and Sarah Foy 

  

If you are new to our parish and have not yet  

registered, we invite you to contact the parish  

office for information on how to do so at  

(734) 464-4433 or email us at  

parishoffice@stcolette.net   

 We look forward to having you join our parish family! 

REMEMBER TO SAY ONE 

HAIL  MARY EVERY DAY 

FOR OUR FAMILY 

 OF ST. COLETTE 
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Meetings of the Week 

Monday Dec 3, 2018 

 9:30am  Quilter's Circle RM B 

 10:00am  Toy Packing SA 

 6:30pm  Youth Leadership YC 

 7:00pm  Youth Group YC/AC/CL 

Tuesday Dec 4, 2018 

 9:00am  Mass 

 9:30am  Art Workshop SA 

 1:00pm  Core Team Meeting RM C 

 5:45pm  Religious Ed CL/AC & RM D 

 7:15pm  K of C Bible Study RM C 

Wednesday Dec 5, 2018 

 9:00am  Mass 

 9:45am  Mat Makers RM A 

 10:00am  Bible Study LIB 

 1:30pm  Haiti's Angels RM A 

 6:00pm  Advent by Candlelight 

 7:30pm  Adult Choir CH 

Thursday Dec 6, 2018 

 9:30am  Christian Crafters RM B 

 9:30am  Sandwich Making/Sr. Judie Outreach KIT 

 11:00am  Leisure Club SA 

 6:30pm  K of C Meeting RM B 

 7:00pm  K of C Business Meeting RM B 

Friday Dec 7, 2018 

  9:00am  Mass 

 8:15am  Sr. Judie Outreach 

 9:00am  MOPS AC/CL 

 9:30am  Exposition & Holy Hour CH 

 9:45am  Sandwich Making/St. Al Outreach KIT 

 7:00pm  Immaculate Conception Mass 

Saturday Dec 8, 2018 

 Immaculate Conception Masses 9 AM & 12 Noon 

 2nd Sunday of Advent Mass 4 PM  

 2:00pm  Confessions 

 Blood Drive Sign Ups GS 

 Collection for Retirement/Religious 

Sunday Dec 9, 2018 

 2nd Sunday of Advent 

 Masses 8, 10, & 12 

 10:00am  Child/Lit/Word CH 

 Blood Drive Sign Ups GS 

 Collection for Retirement/Religious 

 Last Day for Giving Tree Gifts GS 

 11:00am  Emmaus/SA 

 2:00pm  Gift Sorting SA, GS, CH 

All Parish Office’s will be closed 

from 11:00 am until 1:30 pm on  

December 11th, as we will be  

hosting a special event. 

HOMEBOUND MINISTRY… 

Wanted: Snow Birds 

 Did you know that St. Co-

lette Parish has a number of ‘snow 

birds’?  (Most parish’s do!) No, not 

the ones that hop a plane and fly off 

to Florida or Arizona for the winter 

months.  No, these are the ones that 

are grounded and stay home due to 

the ice, snow and the bitter cold that 

will be here shortly. 

 This is where the Parish’s Homebound Ministry 

can be of service.  We don’t fly away; we continue our 

visits to our homebound parishioners during all seasons of 

the year.  So, if you are one of our parishioners who is ei-

ther uncomfortable and/or unable to navigate during winter 

conditions that are sure to come, please let us know and 

we will be happy to visit you with Communion on a regu-

lar basis until the sun returns and you are able to regularly 

attend Mass on your own.   

 If you or someone you know (one of your loved 

ones, perhaps a friend or neighbor) would like to take ad-

vantage of our Ministry, please call Nancy Ohman at the 

parish office (734-464-4436) with your name and phone 

number.  We will get back with you to arrange for a visit 

with Communion and to establish a schedule that’s right 

for you.                       Thanks and God Bless 

Holy Land Pilgrimage  

 Terra Sancta Pilgrim-

ages with Franciscan friar Fr. 

Alex Kratz will be leading a 

Catholic Pilgrimage to the Ho-

ly Land from May 6-20, 

2019.   This life-changing experience walking in Jesus’ 

footsteps includes daily Mass and Rosary, biblical read-

ings on site, time for prayer and spiritual guidance, and 

meeting local Christians.  Cost is $4,299 (all expenses 

included, round trip from Detroit, 3 daily meals, all tips 

and taxes).  $500 deposit due at registration.  Orientation 

Meeting is February 3. Next pilgrimage: December 2-16, 

2019.  Call (248) 514-1747 or mrspattig@yahoo.com. 
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Mass Intentions 

Tuesday,  December 4 

Is 11:1-10/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 12-13, 17 [cf. 7]/Lk 10:21-24  

9:00 am  †Peter Streicher by De Streicher 

Wednesday,  December 5 

Is 25:6-10a/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 [6cd]/Mt 15:29-37  

9:00 am †Robert Stoeckle by Family of St. Colette Parish 

Friday, December 7 

Is 29:17-24/Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14 [1a]/Mt 9:27-31  

9:00 am †Deceased members of Richard Dreslinski Family 

       by Family 

 †Special Intention for Joseph Miller by  

      Cindy Wishart 

Friday, December 7      (Immaculate Conception) 

Gn 3:9-15, 20/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4 [1]/Eph 1:3-6, 11-12/Lk 

1:26-38  

7:00pm  †Family of St. Colette Parish 

Saturday,  December 8   (Immaculate Conception) 

Gn 3:9-15, 20/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4 [1]/Eph 1:3-6, 11-12/Lk 

1:26-38  

9:00 am  †Giuseppe Metalli by Graziano Canini 

  †Isabelle McCarthy (3rd Anniv) by Family 

12:00 pm †Ralph Rais by Roberta Kustoff 

Saturday, December 8 

Bar 5:1-9/Ps 126:1-2, 2-3, 4-5, 6 /Phil 1:4-6, 8-11/Lk 3:1-6 

 4:00 pm †Edward March by Robert & Karlene Steckowski 

 †Mary L. Dolmetsch (7th Anniv) by Bob Dolmetsch 

 †John Casey & son, Martin by Family 

 †Patti Sullivan by Aulicino Family 

 †Janet Rose by Mrs. Rose Wenderski 

Sunday, December 9 

Bar 5:1-9/Ps 126:1-2, 2-3, 4-5, 6 /Phil 1:4-6, 8-11/Lk 3:1-6 

8:00am Family of St. Colette Parish & An Increase in Vocations 

 †Ann Collet (6th Anniv) by Christine & Mike 

 †Francis Crowe by Family 

 †Manfredo & †Maria Adele Nardicchio by Family 

 

 

Presiding 

Celebrant 

Altar  

Servers 

Lectors 

4:00 

pm 

Fr. Mike Loyson Maddy Bezzina Carrie Nay 

8:00 

am 

Fr. Alex Kratz Donny Whinnery Mark Kullen 

10:00 

am 

Fr. Gary Michalik/ 

Dcn Gary Pardo 

Brandon Konopka 

Cameron Laidlaw 

Jake Anderson 

Jennifer 

Konopka 

12:00 

pm 

Fr. Gary Michalik/ 

Dcn Gary Pardo 

Carolyn Reisner 

Stasu Reisner 

Donna Iding 

Children’s 

Liturgy 

 

 

Patti Holm 

Carol Arlen 

 

Liturgical Ministers for December 8 & 9 

Adopt a Seminarian with Your Prayers 

 Our parish provides small prayer 

cards which include a photo of an Archdio-

cese of Detroit seminarian on one side and a 

vocation prayer on the opposite side.  These 

cards are new and represent the seminarians 

who are in formation for the current academic year of 

2018 – 2019.  If you participated in this program in pre-

vious years those old cards may be obsolete so everyone 

is invited to receive a new one. 

 The prayer cards are available in the Gathering 

Space of the church on the vocations table and on the 

counter top near one of the bulletin boards as well as on 

the window sill to the right of the altar.  Please receive 

one (or more) of the cards and “adopt that seminarian 

with your prayers. 

10:00 am†Peter Bao Van Le by Family 

 † Alec Fisher by G. Michalik 

12:00pm †Catherine Radford by Friend  

 †Judy Prodin by Lorraine Medved 

 

Please remember in your prayers those 

who were buried from St. Colette 

Church during the month of November:  

Marion Kovach, Patricia Neubecker, 

Irene Drazga, Bernice Reed, Marie 

McGrail and Dorothy Svabik. 

Immaculate Conception Masses 

Friday, December 7 

7:00 pm  Fr. Gary Michalik—Presider 

   Noreen Loper—Lector 

   Tim Marvin—Altar Server 

 

Saturday, December 8 

9:00 am  Fr. Gary Michalik—Presider 

    Jan Dibasio—Lector 

    Volunteer –Altar Server 

 

12:00 pm  Fr. Mike Loyson—Presider 

      Lori Lee– Lector 

      Dan Brown-Altar Server 

      Carol Brown– Altar Server   
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Mary Anderson 

Dave Ardanowski 

Doris Armbruster 

Amy Arsenault 

Phyllis Banaszak 

James Bateson 

Denise Baughman 

Karen Bayer 

Hiatham Brady 

Elly Brown 

Sue Calvin 

Pat Cardinal 

Angela Cemke 

David Clark 

Venera Collins 

Nancy Davidson 

Edward DeGeeter 

Darlene DeLorenzo 

Norine Dobiesz 

 

 

 

Richard Dreslinski 

Alex Drouillard 

Ted Dul 

Dadra Dukes 

Pat Ferrari 

Lauren Fisk 

Lita Galeana 

Melissa Garr 

Laura Geletzke 

Tom Goins 

Gerald  Graziani 

Jennifer Hanchon 

Anne Harrington 

Rose Hassell 

Louise Heyza 

Pat Hourigan 

Juliana James 

Stella Janosz 

Ann Jesudowich 

Robert Johnston 

Sue Kaeschle 

                     

 

 

Pastor........................................................ Rev. Gary Michalik 

Business Manager ……………………… Greg Boyer 

Weekend Assistants .................................. Rev. Michael Loyson 

                                                                   Rev. Alex Kratz, OFM 

Deacon ..................................................... Rev. Mr. Gary Pardo           

Parish Office: .......................................... (734) 464-4433 

Fax:  ……………………………………..(734) 464-1694 

Office Hours  ............................................ 9-5 M-TH, 9-1 FRI 

 ................................................................. Closed 12 pm-1 pm for lunch 

Parish Secretaries ..................................... Sue Donaldson  

                                                                   Ann Kopitz 

Email Address …………………………..par ishoffice@stcolette.net 

Website Address ………………………  www.stcolette.net 

Maintenance Director…………………….Alex Colton 

Maintenance……………….……….  …...Brian Henry  

                                                                   Alex Luckhardt 

Bookkeeper .............................................. Karen Roosen CPA 

Music Ministry: ...................................... (734) 464-4374 

Director of Music ..................................... Mark Newlon 

Masses 

Saturday - 4:00 pm  

Sunday - 8:00 am, 10:00 am, & 12:00 pm 

Tuesday, Wednesday, & Friday 9:00 am 

Holy Days - 9:00 am, 12:00 pm & 7:00 pm 

Confessions:  Saturday - 2:00 pm or by appointment 

 

Baptisms 

3rd Saturday of the month at 11:30 am 

Family must be active registered parishioners. 

Pre-Baptism interview is necessary. 

Call Parish Office for arrangements 3 months before Baptism.                        

Christian Service: ………………………(734)  464-4436 

Coordinator ……………………………...Nancy Ohman 

Religious Education: ...............................(734) 464-4435  

Email Address ...........................................religioused@stcolette.net 

Office Hours  .............................................M-W 9-12 and 1-5 pm 

Director ………………………………… Theresa Lisiecki 

Coordinator……………………………… Sera Lewan 

Secretary ...................................................Aileen Picano 

Secretary ...................................................Suzanne Sims 

Youth Ministry Phone: ...........................(734) 464-1677  

Office Hours …………. M & Th 1-6 pm and  W & F 9 am-12 noon 

  (office is open additional hours based on programming) 

Coordinator of Youth Ministry..................Mary Jo Parnell  

Assistant ....................................................Aleta Cheal 

Commission:  

Christian Service .......................................Cindy Harrison 

Education ..................................................Ellen Cashero 

Finance  .....................................................Pat Healy 

Worship …………………………………. Ed Lesnau 

Knights of Columbus ………………….  Lee Nuttall 

 

Marriages  

Arrangements must be made well in  advance  

(6 months is minimum).  

Either the bride or the groom must be an  

active registered member of St. Colette. 

Couples desiring a traditional Catholic wedding 

should be living a traditional Catholic lifestyle. 

Sick & Communion Calls  

Emergency calls are handled at any time.  

We are happy to visit the sick.  

Please notify the Parish Office. 

 

 All new members are asked to register as soon as possible. 

ST. COLETTE CHURCH                                                                                              Bulletin Deadline Friday 9:00am                             

17600 Newburgh Road,   Livonia,  MI 48152                                                                     www.stcolette.net                                                                                        

Parish Staff  

To the Parish Family of St. Colette: 

 It is our parish policy that all registered members of St. Colette Parish use their contribution envelopes each 

week when they attend Mass, as we do need your financial support.  If you are going through financial difficul-

ties, please put your empty envelope in the basket so we know you are practicing your faith as a parishioner at St. Co-

lette.  If we do not receive envelopes in a calendar year, you will be contacted by the Parish Office to confirm if you are 

still worshipping here. 

 

 

                                                   

                                                                           

Pray for the Sick of our Parish The names included in the Sick List should be parishioners, their relatives  

and friends.  If you would like to add a name, please contact the parish office. Every 4-6 months the prayer list will be updated. 

Richard Terlaak 

Janelle Thorn 

Wyatt Tippett 

Angel Tippett 

Kathy Turlo 

Mary Uchic 

Kathy Urbiel 

John VanDyke 

Ed Van Elslander 

Diana VanHouten 

Robert Vick 

Cecilia Walczak 

Mary Wanner 

Pat Weinburger 

Rose Marie Weriderski 

Elizabeth Wyrembelski 

Sharon Zain 

MaryAnn Zukowski 

 

 

 

Jamie Kalis 

Elise Kapelanski 

Bill King 

Bea King 

Gregory Knoche 

Vicki Kultala 

Fran Lamacchia 

Joseph Lasiewski 

Angela Lemke 

Lindsay Letcher 

Noreen Loper 

Timothy Lyons 

Cindy Maithson 

Bob MacKay 

Charles McCall 

Jerry McFee 

Tim McCarthy 

Lois McKean 

Richard Mesner 

Greg Mikol 

Angela Mills 

 

 

Bob Mosteiko 

Kathy Mosteiko 

Carlyn Munison 

Barbara Nabozny-Valerio 

Joan Nehasil 

Loretta Nolta 

Vivian Nyland 

Jerry Parcheta 

Karen Pardo 

Kathy Pardo 

Jean Parnell 

Raymond Parnell 

Barbara Pessina 

Russell Pessina 

Anne Pickett 

Tryceton Pittman 

Ruthann Platt 

Chester Pyzik 

Helen Riva 

 

 

Sarah Roberts 

John Rogosky 

Gerald Roosen 

Aidan Root 

Karen Ross 

Mr Russell 

Ann Sands 

Kenneth Sands 

Emily Schwartz 

Janet Simpson 

Mark Smith 

Marjorie Smoot 

Cindy Soave 

Carmelo Spano 

Allan St. Louis 

De Streicher 

Evan Steiner 

Bob Stephenson 

Susan Stevens 

 

 

 

 


